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Newsletter 19th April 2024 

 
Dear Families 
 
We enjoyed welcoming everyone back into school this week and trust that you all enjoyed 
the Easter break.  Mrs Voller used the time off to get married and is now Mrs Victoria Beattie, 
which even she is still getting used to! 
 
It seems crazy to think we are only 13½ weeks away from the end of this academic year.  As 
always, the summer term in school is action-packed so we are grateful to you for taking 
time to read the weekly news and dates list to ensure you are up to date with what’s 
happening and any last minute changes to plans. 
 
A Visit from April and Tony: 
You will be aware that our visits to Clandon Park to meet 
the sheep and their lambs were postponed until May.  
For now, we have had a lovely visit from two of the 
lambs (April and Tony) and the shepherd, Daisy, along 
with Kirsten from her team.  Daisy explained why the 
Whitefaced Woodland Sheep at Clandon Park are so 
special (they were endangered) and how her team has 
reared the flock to be the biggest IN THE WORLD!  The 
children asked some fantastic questions and we all 
learned lots including why they have their ears tagged 
(this identifies who they are but also who their mum and 
dad are). 
 
Each child has brought home a permission slip to visit 
the lambs in May.  Please complete and return these to 
school as soon as possible. 

 

 

  



Active Hour Update: 
We previously wrote to inform you that we’d 
capped numbers at 12 for Active Hour on 
Wednesdays and Fridays due to staff 
shortages.  A number of parents missed out 
on a place and needed the sessions for 
childcare, so we called upon our dedicated 
staff team - Mrs Godfrey, Mrs Weston, Mrs 
Saunders and Ms Reynolds are all covering 
sessions this half-term in order to support our 
families.  We have only guaranteed these 
additional spaces until half-term whilst we try 
again to find staff for the sessions. 
 

Parents may have had problems recently 
trying to contact the Active Hour mobile.  It is 
currently not working as we hadn’t topped up 
the account.  We are seeking a long-term 
solution and will update you when we can.  In 
the meantime, if you are running late or have 
arranged for someone else to collect your 
child after the school office has closed, 
please update staff by sending an email to: 
 

• gcramp@clandon.surrey.sch.uk - Mon, 
Wed, Thur, Fri 

• jgodfrey@clandon.surrey.sch.uk – Tue 
 

You may be aware that school budgets continue to be stretched and schools are having to 
make cuts in many areas.  We’ve been reviewing our after-school provision, which is currently 
funded out of our Sports Premium, and have made the decision to move to a charging model 
from September 2024.  We will have more flexibility regarding the focus of the activities 
following the change and are considering a programme that may include art, computing and 
Lego.  We will be seeking feedback soon regarding the activities on offer.  Breakfast Club and 
After School Care (4.20-5.20pm) are both currently charged at £6.50 per session so Active 
Hour is likely to cost in this region (these prices may increase in September).  In the meantime, 
we’d be very grateful to any parents who feel they are able to contribute towards the running 
costs of Active Hour this term.  Our suggested donation amount is £3.00 per session, but you 
could contribute as little or as much as you wish due to this being a voluntary charge at 
present.  Payments can be made via ParentMail once the new payment item has been set-up. 
 
SEND Coffee Morning: 
Mrs Hollis has organised a SEND Coffee Morning on Tuesday 30th April at 9.15am in the school 
hall.  We hope lots of you can come along to meet the school’s SEND team and the L-SPA’s 
SEND Support Advisors and Family Communication Officers over a tea or coffee and find out 
about the following: 

• The graduated response to SEND (Special Educational Needs and Disabilities) 
• What Ordinarily Available provision is and what this looks like at our schools 
• When it is appropriate to apply for an Education, Health, and Care Needs Assessment. 

There is a flier for this event at the end of this newsletter.  Please sign-up for this event via the 
school office by emailing info@clandon.surrey.sch.uk or by phone to 01483 222442. 
 

Surrey Garden Trust Schools Award: 
We were very excited to hear this week that we’ve been awarded £250 by the Surrey Garden 
Trust to spend on renovating the woodchip area behind Home Lodge.  Mrs Saunders 
submitted an application outlining our long-term plans for this area in order to enhance our 
Forest School provision on days when we can’t safely be in the forest and to give the children 
a special place to access during breaktimes and for learning.  We look forward to sharing 
photos of the works once complete. 
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Help Raise Funds for Our School Through the Rethink Waste Scheme: 
We have signed up to the Rethink Waste scheme and we’re hoping that you will too.  You will 
be awarded 100 points just for signing up and can then complete quizzes and watch videos 
linked to the subject of waste and caring for our environment to earn points.  You can then 
use those points to shop, enter a prize draw, or DONATE THEM TO A SCHOOL!  Can you help us 
by signing up?  We’ll be using the money to add to the funds from Surrey Garden Trust to 
develop our woodchip area.  It only takes a few minutes to sign-up (earning 100 points) by 
entering your name, email and postal address.  Ms Reynolds has just completed an 
interesting quiz about hedgehogs, pledged to create a water area for wildlife in her garden 
and watched a great video showing how to build a bug hotel.  These three activities earned 
her another 100 points so in just five minutes she has earned 200 points in total which she 
has donated to our school.  We’re competing against other local schools to win a share of 
the £6,000 prize pot.  You can use the weblink below or the QR code on the attached flier. 

 
 

School Site General Maintenance: 
We are very excited to shortly be welcoming some volunteers from PGS to carry out some 
pruning, weeding, cleaning and painting across the school site.  Thank you to Jen Davies, 
one of our Rabbits parents, for suggesting our school for their next company volunteering 
day.   
 
You may have noticed that we’ve been advertising for a School Caretaker for a while now 
but have not yet found the right candidate to join our team.  We’ve now restructured the role 
to remove the morning unlock and the evening lock-up which is now done by our 
wraparound care team.  BUT we still need to find someone to help ensure that the site is tidy 
and safe e.g. clearing leaves, gritting when it's icy, checking play equipment, removing 
rubbish, moving furniture and performing minor repairs.   
 
Do you know anyone who would be interested in this smaller role?  Could they offer around 5 
hours of their time each week to be used flexibly across the week to ensure the smooth 
running of the school site?  If so, please ask them to get in touch with Ms Reynolds or the 
school office to arrange an informal chat about the role. 
 



Online Safety and Cyber Bullying: 
This continues to be an issue in key stage two, so we are investigating options for parent 
workshops and additional teaching content for the children to ensure that our whole school 
community understands the risks that online activity can pose and how to keep our children 
safe.  In the meantime, can we please urge our families to be vigilant about checking what 
your children are accessing, who they are talking to and that the content of what they’re 
saying and messaging online is as kind and respectful as we’d expect it to be.  Children can 
get carried away in the online world and say things they wouldn’t say face-to-face.  This can 
cause a great deal of hurt and upset, so we all need to work together to help children 
understand how to conduct themselves online.  If you need any advice about what is 
suitable for your child to access or how to make use of parental controls, please speak to 
your Class Teacher or Ms Reynolds. 
 
Summer events: 
We’ve added lots of dates to the newsletter for this term and are still finalising a few more 
events so please do check this each week so you’re aware of upcoming events. 
 
Developing Communication Skills:  

 

 

 

 
Warmest wishes from 
Vicky Beattie, Executive Headteacher & Stacey Reynolds, Head of School 
The Newlands Federation 
Email Vicky: head@newlands.surrey.sch.uk   
Email Stacey: sreynolds@clandon.surrey.sch.uk 
Tel Clandon: 01483 222442  Tel Shere: 01483 202198 
 
 
Information at the end of this newsletter after the dates list: 
• SEND coffee morning poster 
• Surrey Storm and Surrey Scorchers flier about 12-week netball and basketball coaching  
 
Attachments sent along with this week’s newsletter: 
• Useful information from Guildford Family Centre 
• Rethink Waste poster with QR code to help you sign-up 😊  
 
 
  

Would you rather hang 
out at the highest 

heights like a Bighorn 
Sheep, or on the seabed 

like a Starfish? 
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Summer Term Dates  
 *New dates added or updated event 
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Mon 15th Whole School Back to school for the first day of summer term 

Tue 16th Woodlands Morning visits to Clandon Park to meet the sheep who are lambing, and 
their lambs Postponed until May, but we had a visit from the Shepherd 

and two lambs 😊  

Wed 17th Squirrels 

Thu 18th Kestrels 

Tue 30th Whole School SEND Coffee morning in Clandon School hall 9.15am 

Tue 30th Key Stage 2 Primary Music Festival at Dorking Halls (afternoon/evening) 

 

M
ay

 

Mon 6th Whole School Bank Holiday – school closed 

W/B 13th Year 6 SATs 

Wed 22nd - 
Fri 24th 

Kestrels Residential at Bentley Copse 

Wed 22nd  
Robins and 
Badgers 

Visit to Shere (linked to Local History topic) 

W/B 27th Whole School Half Term 
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Fri 21st Whole School Summer Fair 3.00-5.00pm 

Fri 28th Whole School INSET – no school for children due to teacher training 

 

 
Autumn Term Dates  
 

Ju
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Mon 1st Whole School INSET – no school for children due to teacher training 

Mon 1st  New Entrants First Stay and Play session with parents 9.30-10.30am 

Tue 2nd Whole School Surrey Secondary Transition Day TBC 

Fri 5th Whole School Sports Day Practice 

Tue 9th Kestrels Performance dress rehearsal to rest of school 

Wed 10th  Kestrels Morning performance to parents and guests 9.30-10.30am 

Wed 10th Whole School Move up session 11.00am 

Thu 11th  Kestrels 
Evening performance to parents and guests 6.30-7.30pm (children to 
arrive at 6.00pm) 

Fri 12th  Whole School Sports Day (afternoon) 

Tue 16th  Kestrels End of year Disco 

Fri 19th Whole School Back-up Sports Day in case of bad weather (afternoon) 

Tue 23rd Whole School Last day of term – school finishes at 1.30pm 

S
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Mon 1st Whole School INSET – no school for children due to teacher training 

Tue 2nd  Whole School INSET – no school for children due to teacher training 

Wed 3rd  New Entrants 
Second Stay and Play session without parents 1.45-2.45pm (parents 
invited for tea & coffee in school hall) 

Thu 4th  New Entrants Staying 9am-11am 

Fri 5th  New Entrants Staying 9am-12pm including first lunch 

Mon 8th  New Entrants Staying full-time from now onwards (unless individual arrangement) 

   



 

Clandon Primary & Shere Infants  is pleased to 

invite parents to a  

 

 

 

 

Hosted by Surrey County Councilȴs 

Learners Single Point of Access (L -

SPA) team.  

On Tuesday 30 th April at 9:15 in 

Clandon School Hall   

Please sign up by contact ing the school office  to confirm 

your space.  

Meet the schoolȴs SEND team and L-SPAȴs SEND Support 

Advisors and Family Communication Officers over a tea 

or coffee and find out about the following:  

• The graduated response to SEND (Special Educational 

Needs and Disabilities)  

• What Ordinarily Available provision is and what this 

looks like at our school s  

• When it is appropriate to apply for an Education, 

Health, and Care Needs Assessment.  

Special Educational 

Needs and Disabilities 

(SEND) Coffee Morning  

 



 

 


